STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

TUESDAY 18 APRIL 2017
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Andy Hinton, Janice Dyer, Trish Giles, Andrew Henderson, Peter Meadowcroft, Kate Carter-Windle
County Cllr Hudspeth


	Public:
	6

	
Clerk:
	Abigail Beale




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
One member of the public raised a number of questions regarding the proposed development at Worton Road.  Cllr Giles advised the member of the public to contact West Oxfordshire District Council directly as the PC did not have all the details.  The PC reminded the member of the public that no comments could be put forward until the actual planning application had been submitted.
Another member of the public raised the issue of not having enough dog bins in the village and asked for one to be sited on the corner of the Church Lane, near the footpath.  The hedgerow along Church Lane was also mentioned in terms of needing to be cut back.  The clerk confirmed that she had been in contact with the landowner and they were going to do it.  The member of the public also thanked the PC for putting the traffic mirror at this location.
A resident of South Street also brought up the problem with speeding traffic along South Street.   The PC explained that they had commissioned a speed survey along South Street in 2016 but it didn’t highlight any major issues in terms of breaking the speed limit.  Discussions were also had about larger vehicles using the road. 
1211
To receive apologies for absence

None received.
1212
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

None received.
1213
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 20 March 2017 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record by Cllr Hinton.

Matters arising

None.
1214
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

County Cllr Hudspeth was in attendance.  Nothing additional was added to his report except the shock news about the elections and how the election process would dominate the next 8 weeks.    
1215
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda


- Alice Marshall Hall – correspondence had been received from the AMH Management 
Committee requesting that the PC pays the current hire fee of £7.50 per hour for its 
meetings.  The PC is the only user that makes no payments as it was understood that at one 
time the PC made annual ex gratia payments to the Management Committee presumably to 
cover the yearly hire, however, this arrangement appears to have ceased some time ago. 

RESOLVED

THAT, the hourly rate would be paid to cover the monthly meetings.  This was proposed by 
Cllr Giles and seconded by Cllr Carter-Windle.   


- Oxfordshire County Council, Grass Cutting Contracts – OCC have been reviewing the 
arrangements for the grass cutting and feel a more formal arrangement should be 
introduced for the protection of both Councils and to clarify roles and responsibilities of all 
parties.  They are proposing this should be done by means of a formal legal agreement made 
under S101 of the Local Government Act 1972, a process that is currently followed for all 
new Councils that have recently taken on grass cutting.



Two copies of the agreement have been received and are in need of signing by two 
members of the Council. 

RESOLVED

THAT, Cllr Giles and Cllr Hinton would read the agreement and sign it if they were happy 
with the content.   



An e-mail had been received from a parishioner complaining about horses fouling on the 
road in South Street.  The PC were asked if there was anything that could be done about it.  
The clerk had already sent an initial response saying that there is nothing legally that can be 
done but it would be discussed.  The subject was discussed but the PC was unable to make 
any further suggestions to the problem.   
1216
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda


- Possible planning, farmland North of Holliers Crescent



The PC had been approached by a number of residents about rumours of a planning 
development on this piece of land.  The PC had looked into it and no applications had been 
submitted.  Cllr Meadowcroft confirmed speaking to the landowner and he had confirmed 
that no development on this land was planned and the reason for the fencing being put up 
was so that the cattle and sheep could graze separately.   Cllr Hinton to put a note into the 
bulletin to confirm no development was planned.


- PC Website


The clerk had sent 3 different website designs to the councillors to gauge an idea of 
preferences.  Website designed by SilkiSkills was preferred.  Discussions were had about 
whether Westcote Barton Parish might like to be included in the website.  The clerk to 
contact the clerk of Westcote Barton PC to discuss the idea and report back and the next 
meeting.  


- Speed signs



The clerk confirmed she was still waiting to hear back from Thames Valley Police regarding 
the placing of signage.

1217 
Circulation Folder – Any matters arising?


Nothing arose. 
1218
Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson
The eco area development had commenced.


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges





Proposed lay-by, Holliers Crescent 




The clerk had found out that a planning application would need to be submitted to 

WODC for the lay-by.  She had contacted WODC about the application and was 


waiting to hear back from them.


(c)
Sports and Social Club (S&SC)/Playing Fields



The committee thanked the PC again for the recent donation.  Cllr Hinton said he 
would approach the subject of a ‘public toilet’ sign at the next meeting.
1219
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


Proposed housing development, Worton Road – the clerk confirmed that she had received 
16 replies showing an interest in the proposed development. This included a mix of couples 
and families.  14 of those that had shown an interest currently live in the village and the 
other 2 had grown up in the village but had moved away but would like to return to be close 
to family.
1220
Finances 


(a)
Accounts for payment


      
i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix C to agenda 



Apr 2017)  


 ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix C submitted by 8pm on 18 Apr 2017 



RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed, apart from Nicholsons payment.  


The clerk was asked to double check the work carried out prior to 



payment being authorised.
1221
To receive items for next agenda

Website
1222
AOB 
1223
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 19 June 2017 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm. 
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  Signed .............................................


